
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

MEMORANDUM 

 

To:  Reverend Steve Nguyen, Bishop’s Representative regarding Traditiones Custodes 

        Reverend Gregorio Honorio, Vicar for Clergy 

        Very Reverend Monsignor Gary Secor, Vicar General 

        Deacon Keith Cabiles, Chancellor 

 

From:  Most Reverend Larry Silva, Bishop of Honolulu 

 

Date:  January 9, 2022 

 

Subject:  Priests authorized to celebrate Mass according to the Missale Romanum of 1962 (“the 

extraordinary form”) in the Diocese of Honolulu 

 

As of this date, only the following priests are authorized to celebrate Mass in the extraordinary 

form in the Diocese of Honolulu: 

 

Reverend Steve Nguyen – Bishop’s Delegate for Traditiones Custodes 

 

Reverend Norlito Concepcion, OSA 

Reverend Elias Escanilla 

Reverend Richard McNally, SS.CC. 

Reverend John Molina, CRS 

Reverend Chacko Muthoottil, MF 

Reverend Kuriakose Nadooparambil, MF 

Reverend Mario Palanca 

Reverend Sebastian Soosai 

Reverend William Tulua 


